## UNIVERSITY OF TORONTO

TORONTO 5, CANADA

DEPARTMENT OF ITALIAN AND
HISPANIC STUDIES

February 7, 1962

Professor R. B. Tate, President, Anglo-Catalan Association, Department of Spanish, University of Nottingham, Nottingham, England.

Dear Professor Tate:

Indeed I would have liked to attend the eighth conference of Anglo-Gatalan Association, but because of its late date of convention, I will not be able. I shall be at Oxford from September 6-11, and am scheduled to read a paper on a Catalan theme: "Lexicografía valenciana." I have to leave England on September 13 by a chartered plane. If the A-C.S. conference were held during Sept. 12-13, I could have a chance to participate in it, and even I would have asked the A.H. G. B. I. to transfer my paper to the Catalan conference. As you know, the American and Canadian academic year begins a bit early and therefore we must be back sooner for registration matters, etc. For this reason, some other scholars from this continent may find it impossible to attend the A-C.S. convention. Could not the date changed at all?

In any case, hoping to make your acquaintance at

Oxford,

Very sincerely yours,

J. Gulsoy

P.S. Professor Stagg has asked me to give his regards.